WFA Celebrates Ten Year Anniversary with Larry Jones

The dedication and vision of one man led to the founding of the Wolfersberger Family Association in 1995.  On January 15, 2005 that man, Larry Jones, surrounded by family and friends celebrated the success of those efforts . . . and ten years of WFA growth.

Despite a cold, blustery day in Oklahoma City there was warmth and laughter as several residents of The Fountains at Canterbury Living Center assembled to watch as Larry Jones received heartfelt thanks and good wishes from all WFA members expressed very eloquently by WFA Board Member W. Frank Wolfinbarger.   Larry’s immediate family, sons Ricky and Rey and their wives along with grandson, Matt; listened intently as Frank spoke of how Larry’s actions had meant so much to so many people who now recognize and celebrate their common ancestry.  

Gretchen Doll, also a WFA Board Member, presented Larry with a fruit basket from the WFA in recognition of the occasion.  WFA member and Oklahoma City resident, Wayne Bowman delivered a bouquet of flowers from WFA President, Myrna Liddell, to Larry. 

Framed by a United States flag and the WFA banner, Larry smiled as WFA commemorative mugs, filled with orange juice, were raised high while Frank Wolfinbarger toasted the man deserving of our admiration and gratitude.  Family members then adjourned to a private room for a more personal visit.  While Larry’s speech may not be as clear and concise as many of us remember, there was no way to misunderstand his comments.  He was grateful for our visit and he is proud of the WFA and all those brought together by it.  He may not be as agile and glib as he was but he is still quick with a smile and he has a twinkle in his eye.  

So, on behalf of all of us, THANKS, LARRY!
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